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Covid vaccine harm Petition presented at Tynwald Hill, Ellan Vannin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tynwald, at its open-air sitting on 5th July 2023. 

 

The Manx Parliament, Tynwald, holds an open-air sitting every year on 5th July, in 

the village of St.Johns. 

 

Tynwald means “meeting place” in Norse and the name originates from the period 

when the Vikings ruled the Isle of Man and the Scottish Isles creating a kingdom 

known as Sodor and Mann. 

 

The first recorded Tynwald was in 979 AD and the Millennium of Tynwald was 

celebrated in 1979, when amongst other events and festivities, a replica Viking boat, 

named Odin’s Raven, was built and sailed from Trondheim in Norway, down the 

West coast of Scotland, arriving on Peel beach on the Isle of Man on 5th July 1979. 

 

At the annual open-air parliamentary sitting, the short title of each new Manx Law 

is read out by the Island’s 2 senior Deemsters (judges) in Manx Gaelic and English, 

a procedure known as promulgation. 

 

The outdoor session also provides an opportunity for Islanders to present what is 

known as a Petition for Redress of Grievance. 

 

This is an ancient right of Manx citizens and a Petition should raise a matter of public 

interest and requests that a committee of Tynwald be set up to consider the content 

of the particular grievance. 

 

An important Petition presented this year was by Mrs Natalie Birchall and her two 

friends Miss Nikola Brindley and Mr Stephen Wotton. 
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Petitioners, left to right, Stephen Wotton, Nikola Brindley and  

Natalie Birchall. 

 

Their Petition raises serious concerns in relation to Covid-19 vaccines (including 

AstraZeneca, Moderna and Pfizer). 

 

This significant Petition calls for a committee to be set up to consider and report 

back to Tynwald on the merits and remit of establishing an independent 

inquiry/review into the ethics, necessity and safety of Covid vaccines on the Isle of 

Man and stopping further Covid-19 vaccines in the interim. 

 

It is hoped that a member of the House of Keys (MHK) or a member of the Legislative 

Council (MLC) will pick up the Petition and that the issues are properly scrutinised 

in the Manx Parliament. 

 

Obviously, any member of the electorate can contact their local MHK and ask if 

he/she would be interested and willing to assist with this Petition. We would 

encourage you to do so. 

 

You can read the full Petition by clicking on the hyperlink below. We also include a 

link to Miss Brindley speaking to the media and a further link shows video footage 

of the Petitioners proceeding to the foot of Tynwald Hill. 

 

Congratulations to these Petitioners for their bravery, determination and sincere 

pursuit of justice. 
 

https://www.ik.im/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/2023-Petition-for-Redress-of-Grievance-FINAL.pdf 

 
https://youtu.be/A92w1O9pllE 

 

https://www.ik.im/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/IMG_0977.mov 
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